
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 10/17
Held on Monday 6th November 2017 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Dickson, Di Lorenzo, Jerman, Jolley, Maczkiewicz, O’Dell and Ogborn. D/Cllr’s Chaplin and Sharp were also in attendance.

152.
APOLOGIES:
Received from Cllr’s Bacon and Walton and also from C/Cllr Shuter.

153.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes were agreed and signed.

154.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
None declared.

155.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Anglian Water visit
Cllr’s Ogborn and Di Lorenzo went to visit the Bottisham site.  Cllr Ogborn had sent round a report.  Cllr Di Lorenzo was reassured that they had extra capacity there to cope with more houses being built. They had plans to expand and seemed well on top of it.

b)  Bloor Homes – Lysander Close

Bloor Homes had responded to our letter.  They confirmed that once the development was complete the land at the entrance transfers back to the owner Mr Wooster.  We had written again asking for a forwarding address for Mr Wooster.  

Secondly regarding the footpath through the site D/Cllr Chaplin did not think that this was shown on the original plans.  Cllr Bryant had been back and looked through the ECDC council minutes for when the application was first put forward and says the footpath was mentioned. D/Cllr Chaplin confirmed that Bloor Homes had been unable to complete the footpath as the land behind the fence did not belong to them.  As ECDC were aware that they would eventually own the land at Ancient Meadows (behind the fence) they agreed to finish the footpath and were given a S.106 payment of £15K.  Since this time D/Cllr Chaplin has become aware that some residents are not keen on the footpath being installed.  Cllr Buchanan commented that one of the conditions of the planning application was that there would be a footpath through there which was supported at the time by the owner Mr Wooster.  Parish Council questioned why these houses were allocated and the housing association/solicitors did not inform residents about the footpath.  Cllr Bryant said that Bloor Homes had acknowledged that the footpath should be there as they have paid S.106 money for it so why hadn’t they made sure that people knew about it.  Cllr Jolley said if the planning consent says the footpath should be there then it should be built.  Cllr Jerman agreed that as a Parish Council we should not be encouraging builders to be economical with the truth.  D/Cllr Chaplin confirmed that if the path is not built then the £15K will go back to the developer.  Cllr Bryant felt this issue would not have occurred if the footpath had been put in before people moved in.  Cllr Jerman agreed, he felt the way the developer had gone about it was wrong and although sympathetic with residents felt that if this was what had been agreed then this is what should happen. D/Cllr Chaplin said it was in hand and quotations for the work are in progress.  Cllr Buchanan asked that we write to the Planning Department to say we are aware of the situation.
ACTION: CLERK TO WRITE TO PLANNING

c)  Pre-planning application for communications mask – Tunbridge Lane
D/Cllr Chaplin had no further news on this; there was no formal pre-application at this time.

d)  East Cambs Parish Conference
Cllr Ogborn had attended this and had sent round a report.

156.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

No report.

District

D/Cllr Chaplin confirmed that the local plan draft consultation commences 8th November and runs for 6 weeks until the 19th December. He encouraged all to make comments on the portal (www.eastcambs.gov.uk/local-development-framework/local-plan-review)

It was noted by Cllr Jolley that the area we had marked as green open space had not been included and D/Cllr Chaplin said to make this comment on the portal.  Cllr Bryant had attended the Parish Forum and said the Chair of the Planning Committee had commented that they would be surprised if the local plan lasts 2 years.  D/Cllr Chaplin agreed that there has been noises from central government that more housing will be needed.  D/Cllr Sharp reported that tourism for Ely now comes under Ely City Council so ECDC will be looking at putting money towards other tourist areas such as Anglesey Abbey etc.  He is also still dealing with the lights in Downing Close.  Boundary changes will be discussed at some stage as it looks like some villages will go to South Cambs but this will not affect Bottisham.  Cllr Jolley and Cllr Buchanan commented that ECDC meetings need to be in the evenings also as most parish councillors work so the same people go all the time giving no one else the opportunity. It would also be good to have a little more notice.  Cllr Bryant commented that planning public notices need to be checked that they have a date on to reply by as she had noticed one that didn’t have a date and they also need to be taken down when the time has elapsed.  She asked that D/Cllr Chaplin look at the development at 69 High Street as the windows overlooking the footpath to the side were plain glass which you could see straight into and she was sure the application was for frosted glass.

157.
CHAIRMANS REPORT
a)   Parish Forum
Cllr Bryant attended the above.  CAPALC who offer training courses for councillors had said they would be prepared to offer outreach sessions if there were enough councillors. Cllr Di Lorenzo said he would only be able to do the evenings and Cllr Bryant will check if they are able to do this.  At the meeting they had also discussed that if parish councils worked collectively together with regards to the grounds maintenance contract this could be beneficial to all. Cllr Jolley was happy to send details of our tender documents to Peter Cresswell.
ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND IN CONTRACTOR DETAILS
b)  Parish Conference 
Cambridgeshire ACRE have their parish conference on 17th November.  Please let the Clerk know if you are able to attend.
c)  Death of a Royal
The Clerk had been contacted by ECDC who are making preparations for what would happen in the County if the Queen died.  They plan to have books of condolence for people to sign and are thinking that Bottisham would be a good site as people would not have to go into Cambridge or Ely.  They would provide us with the books or we could plan to do something different ourselves.  All agreed that it would be good to have a book of condolence in the village and that the church would be the best place for it to be situated.  Cllr Bryant asked that the Clerk contact the church to make sure this was acceptable to them before replying to ECDC.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT MIKE YOUNG

158.
PLANNING:
As listed on the agenda.  D/Cllr Chaplin left the room as Parish Council discussed 60 Tunbridge Lane.  D/Cllr Sharp commented that any applications made by D/Cllr’s had to be approved by the Planning Committee at ECDC.  Cllr Buchanan observed that this was a single storey extension and there was enough land at the site to not cause any problems to neighbours. The application for Spring Hall would not really be visible from the road so it was agreed that we also recommend this for approval.  We had received a pre-application for a new farm entrance at Bottisham Place from the applicant. This was not yet on the website but Cllr Buchanan will pass round to cllr’s for their comments.  There had been an application for removal of hedgerows on Heath Road and Newmarket Road which we had not received. The consultation on this had now closed.  Both the Clerk and Cllr Bryant spoke to the Trees Officer Cathy White regarding this and could see no problem.  We have now received notification that they are to be removed.  The application for 6 Mulberry Close had been approved.  Cllr Buchanan said we had had concerns over this application which we had outlined to the planning department.  Bungalows were now a rare commodity and we did not want to lose another one as it is turned into a house.  On the planning portal on the ECDC website the Parish Council comments concerning this are not on there, neither are comments sent in by Cllr Jolley that he sent in as an individual and Cllr Buchanan will be writing to Rebecca Saunt regarding this.  D/Cllr Chaplin said the planning department have taken steps to deal with this.
159.
COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
The previous minutes had been circulated.  Cllr Jolley and Cllr Dickson are sorting out the winter bedding plants over the next couple of weeks.  The tap in the cemetery now had an insulated jacket round it so we would not turn the tap off this winter.  ECDC contractors had made a good job of clearing away all the old basal growth in the old cemetery and we now plan to do similar work in the churchyard.  Cllr Bryant asked that we let Mike Young know.  The Clerk met with Spencer Clark from ECDC to discuss how the grass cutting was going and asked that the contractors use their initiative sometimes if they see that something needs doing.  The committee meet next Monday and will be looking at current expenditure and the precept for next year.  We have now been contacted regarding the speed cushion we have yet to re-deploy and Cllr Jolley is meeting with Kevin Moran from County Council Highways this week to look at possible locations.  The salt bins have now all been topped up and we have reminded the County Council that we asked for the one outside of BVC to be moved to the other side of the road next to the dog bin to stop people from putting their dog litter in the salt bin.  We have been contacted by a resident in Arber Close concerned about the traffic parked in Lode Road which obstructs the view for vehicles pulling out of Arber Close.  This especially affects residents around drop off/pick up times.  Cllr Jolley had looked at the design layout for the original alterations to the College and it had mentioned on there a parent drop off and collect point which was separate to the coach park.  This does not appear to have happened and he questioned why as it affected residents living in the area.  ECDC will be clearing the footpaths in the village which have been missed.  Cllr Bryant pointed out that David Wilson Homes still owns the footpath round the moat to where it joins the other footpath which the County Council own.  Peterhouse only own the part at the front of the site in St Petersfield.  Cllr Jolley reported that John Hutchinson had repaired the grass verge in Bell Road but a lorry has since driven over this and ruined it again.  We need to chase C/Cllr Shuter over this again as we need proper kerbing put in here.  Lastly Cllr Jolley commented that with a massive workload this Committee needed more people on it.
Councillors went through their areas of responsibility.  Cllr Dickson noticed that the footpath between The Pightle and Arber Close was breaking up and Cllr O’Dell had noticed the same in part of his area.  The Clerk will take a look and report if necessary.  She mentioned that anyone can report any fault that they see in the village be it a light out, pothole, road or path damage or fly tipping on the County Council website under ‘report a highways fault’.  
ACTION: CLERK TO CONTACT MIKE YOUNG

160.
FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£698.62


L Crown – Litter Picking (5 weeks)
    65.62


   


J Fullwood – Litter Picking (5 weeks)
    65.62


Anglian Water – Church


    17.17


Balfour Beatty – Maintenance agreement
  206.30


K Hutchinson & Son – grass topping
  180.00


1st Builders – memorial


  480.00


Bordaline Web Design – website

  491.00


BVC – Photocopying


    29.28

As listed on the agenda. Signed and verified by Cllr’s Buchanan and Cllr Ogborn.  The Clerk had asked that Cllr Jolley and Cllr Bryant look at the work that had been done on the memorial before she sent the payment to 1st Builders.

161.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY UPDATE:
No update from Cllr Ogborn.

162.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY:

The questionnaire had been delivered to all residents.  Cllr Di Lorenzo said some people had had problems with the link on the website but he has checked and we have received several returns via the website so not all were affected.  It was agreed that the committee would meet 29th November to discuss the results of the questionnaire.  Cllr Jerman said someone had commented to him that we could ask the primary school to encourage parents to fill the questionnaire in via their email system.  We could also do this with the College.  
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT PRIMARY SCHOOL

163.
PROPOSED NEW LAY-BY AT SHOPS:

Cllr’s had met to discuss this further.  One suggestion was to look at employing a traffic consultant.  Cllr Ogborn reported that he had a recent conversation with Bill Sumner of Bottisham Stores. Although not possible previously, Mr Sumner was more optimistic that he might be able to now purchase the private car park behind the village shops and improve car parking facilities for shop staff (so potentially freeing up space at the front).  Cllr Bryant asked that considering this, do cllr’s want to go ahead with the traffic consultant?  Cllr Di Lorenzo felt we needed to wait to see the outcome.  Cllr Jerman said we could still look for an appropriate consultant without spending any money so if the car park does not come to fruition we can get on without wasting any more time.  Cllr Bryant had spoken with C/Cllr Shuter who is asking the county Council for a recommendation.  Cllr Buchanan said could we ask someone in the village who has this expertise for their opinion but Cllr Jolley said the idea was for someone not connected to the village to do this. Cllr Ogborn will speak again with Bill Sumner.
Cllr Ogborn asked if there had been any further news from the Police and Crime Commissioner and Lucy Frazer MP regarding the employment of traffic wardens.  Cllr Jolley said they are having meetings to consider giving villages the power to have traffic wardens.  They would like ECDC to adopt the Road Traffic Management Act but they are resisting presently as it would be an extra cost to them.  Cllr Bryant felt there could be merit in villages coming together to subsidise the cost of a PCSO bearing in mind that Norfolk has scrapped the PCSO role altogether.

164.
TRAFFIC AT ARBER CLOSE:

Regarding the resident at Arber Close, Cllr Bryant felt that part of the problem was the end of the lay-by on Lode Road was too close to the entrance to Arber Close and we needed to chase C/Cllr Shuter regarding this problem.  The County Council needed to look at the lay by and whether flashing school signs or similar would be appropriate to slow down the traffic. Cllr Buchanan asked that we bear in mind that the build at BVC was not complete yet.  The School Council had suggested a pedestrian crossing. This has not been decided on yet but could make a difference but this would not happen until building work had finished.

165.
POLICY DOCUMENTS:

Cllr Buchanan needs to chase this up as not everyone has sent in their part.  She proposes we meet in the New Year.
166.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.  Also received:
Cambs Annual Public Health Report

ECDC – Hedgerows in Heath Road and Newmarket Road to be removed

167.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed and also:
Bloor Homes – Mr Wooster address

168.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed and also:
Lysander Close - footpath

169.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be Monday 4th December 2017 and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.

Meeting finished at 9pm.
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 13TH NOVEMBER 2017, 7.30PM IN THE POPPY ROOM, ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

PRESENT:

Cllr Jolley – Chair.  Cllr’s Dickson and O’Dell.

1.
APOLOGIES:
Received from Cllr’s Di Lorenzo, Bacon and Walton.

2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes of 9th October were agreed.

3.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Winter bedding

Cllr Jolley and Cllr Dickson will be getting the bedding this week and have already spoken with Reg Webb who will be putting them in.  Unfortunately they had not had time to do this before Remembrance Day.  Cllr Bryant had mentioned that grass/weeds needed clearing on the road/Kerb just off of the High Street leading to the vicarage. We were not sure if this was a private road but the clerk will report to the County Council using the online form.

b)  Lay-by outside of shops
This is being dealt with by full Parish Council.

c)  Salt bins
The clerk has been in touch with the County Council and they will be moving the salt bin to the corner of Jenyns Close next to the dog bin.

d)  Village footpaths –nominated councillor
Cllr Jolley said that every councillor should equate themselves with the footpaths in their area.  Cllr Bryant had clarified that the footpath leading from the High Street to the moat was the responsibility of the County Council and the new part of Jubilee Path was David Wilson Homes.  Cllr Jolley did not feel we needed a nominated councillor; we just needed to make sure that every councillor checked their area.

4.
CEMETERY:

a)  Size of memorial stones in cremation area
The Clerk had checked and the majority of the cremation stones were of the same size so there was little point in changing the cemetery regulations.  There were approximately 2 spaces left and then we will have to find another area in the cemetery, possibly along the front by the shed. 

b)  Trees
Churchyard area

We had received a quotation from ECDC for removing the basal growth from various trees for £280 and we had agreed to proceed with this.  We will then get Acacia to look at doing some work to other larger trees.

New cemetery

The work above also includes a tree in the cemetery which is blocking the light from a lamp post adjacent to the cemetery.  As a gesture of goodwill ECDC are going to spray the graves where weeds are coming through.

Old cemetery

The work here has been completed by ECDC.  John Hutchinson has also done some work in here and has managed to expose a memorial that could not previously be seen. John Hutchinson had filled in the hole in the old cemetery.  We had asked our contractors to do this and Cllr Jolley asked that we let them know so they can check they are happy with it as we didn’t want them to trip as they walked through here.

c)  Equipment 

Cllr Jolley said the sliding bar on the main gate into the cemetery needed some welding work done to it.  Cllr Jolley will ask Geoff Rank if he is able to do this when he looks at the strimmers and other equipment in the shed at the end of the month.  The old cemetery gates are stiff but are in working order.

5.
GRASS CUTTING/HEDGES/TREES AND VERGES:
Cllr Jolley pointed out that John Hutchinson had done a lot of work in the cemetery for Parish Council and he had been trying to repair the grass verge on Bell Road but as soon as he had done it a lorry went right over it. He has now put a sign up but Cllr Jolley felt we should again report this to the County Council as it really needed a proper kerb here.  He had taken a picture which showed pot holes filled with rainwater.  It was also noticed how lorries were parking here and leaving rubbish.  This is a major entrance to the village and it was suggested the bollards be extended to  prevent this.

All agreed that as we approached the end of the grass cutting season we had been happy with the overall standard and there had been an improvement from our previous contractor although the clerk had met with Spencer Clark to discuss the contractors using their initiative a bit more when it came to extra work that might need doing.  We agreed that we should re-new the contract for next season and the clerk will inform ECDC about this before the New Year.  Cllr Jolley mentioned that t some of the trees on the ‘triangle’ area probably needed some of the lower branches taking off and this was something to remember for the future.  

6.
RE-DEPLOYMENT OF SPEED CUSHIONS:

Cllr Jolley had met with Kevin Moran (on secondment to County Council Highways) with regard to the speed cushion that we have in storage.  Cllr Jolley had marked on a map all the possible locations in Lode Road and the High Street where Kevin Moran said the speed cushion could go which was sometimes difficult as it could not be near a dropped kerb.  His advice was to locate it either in Lode Road just before Arber Close or by the scout hut in the High Street.  The Committee agreed that the best site would be Lode Road in view of the extra building work at the school taking place and also recent views from a resident about the difficulty of pulling out of Arber Close because of the restricted view from parked vehicles on Lode Road.  It may alleviate the problem slightly if oncoming traffic was slowed down.  They will make this recommendation to full Parish Council.  Kevin Moran confirmed that once we have agreed a location they will advertise and do the relevant publications which we will have to pay for as well as new signage and the re-installation which we were aware of.

Kevin Moran was asked his opinion on the raised table in Tunbridge Lane and commented that the gradient was shallower than most but that it could easily be rectified.  He also commented that the bus stop by Il Piccolo Mondo should have markings on the road to stop vehicles parking here and the bus having to stop in the middle of the road.

7.
LYSANDER CLOSE:

This was being dealt with by full Parish Council.

8.
VILLAGE MAPS:
There are two village maps; one on the ‘triangle’ and another by the flagpole which were done to mark the centenary.  Cllr Jolley felt these were quite old now and out of date as the village had expanded.  To get them updated we needed to do some research on other village maps and this needed some investigation.  He felt it would be good to get some of the newer councillors involved in this and would speak to Cllr Bacon and Walton.

9.
INCOME/EXPENDITURE:
The Committee had been provided with copies of the current income and expenditure.  All agreed that the Community and General Purpose Committee were within budget and needed little change.  The clerk recommended that the budget for water rates be raised by £40 taking it to £100.  It was therefore agreed that Cllr Jolley would recommend at the Finance Committee meeting next week that the precept for the Community and General Purposes Committee be raised by £40 to £18750 which all present agreed with.

10.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

None.

11.
OUTSTANDING:
None.

12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be Monday 22nd January, 7.30pm.

BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF FINANCE COMMITTEE

Held on Monday 20th November 2017, 4.30pm in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion

PRESENT:

Cllr Ogborn – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Bryant and Jolley

1.
APOLOGIES:
None received.

2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:
The minutes of 12th June were agreed.

3.
MATTERS ARISING:
Cllr Jolley questioned what had happened about grants to the church.  Cllr Bryant reported that Mike Young – Church Warden had done a lot of research into this.  Parish Council have had the responsibility for the churchyard for a very long time although no official paperwork can be found.  Cllr Bryant also spoke to one of the old clerks who still lives in the village and they said that this had always been the case.  It was agreed that we should carry on as before.

4.
CIL MONEY:
Payments are made to us when work on a development begins and then another payment is made at the end.  The money is paid to us by ECDC 6 monthly.  There was no payment due in September but we expected to receive some in April, especially bearing in mind work on the old police station in Bell Road had begun.  Cllr Bryant had been at a meeting when a district councillor was discussing CIL monies.  She mentioned that we hadn’t received much money for Lysander Close as we were told that the site was already developed so you therefore did not get so much.  He disputed this and said we ought to look into it further, giving a development in Littleport as an example.  Cllr Bryant will contact our district councillor Alan Sharp and seek his advice.  We had received £14,313.75 in total for the Lysander Close development of 25 homes.

ACTION:  CLERK TO SPEAK TO ALAN SHARP

5.
GRANTS:
The Clerk had received a request from the Football Club for help purchasing a defibrillator.  The Committee asked that a grant form be sent to him which would detail how much this would cost etc. and then we could consider this.  The Clerk confirmed that we had £200 left in the budget for grants for this financial year.

ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT FOOTBALL CLUB

6.
COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH FUTURE CEMETERY:
We had a query from a resident on how much money we had spent so far on the cemetery.  Cllr Ogborn asked that the Clerk let him know the figures from the previous financial year.  We have now spent the £2K allowance we had for the cemetery consultant.  Cllr Ogborn recommended that we draft a new contract for a further £2K as his work had been most helpful.  Looking ahead for the next financial year Cllr Ogborn estimated that we would need to budget for £4K on consultancy fees and legal fees.  He expected the landscape appraisal to cost approximately £3K and the landscaping design £2K (£9K in total).  He hoped that it would not be too much longer before we could start the process of applying for planning approval.  At this stage it was still difficult to estimate how much the whole project would cost and Cllr Ogborn was reluctant to put figures on it which could be wrong.  We can only guess on what the cost of the land will be, although as it is agricultural land we do not expect it to be expensive.  We would need to get a low cost government loan over 50 years and we expected to borrow anything up to £250K.  We can say however that we do not expect the cost of the cemetery to have a dramatic effect on the precept as this has been raised gradually over the past few years anyway.

7.
CURRENT INCOME AND EXPENDITURE:
The current income and expenditure had been distributed to all.  Cllr Ogborn reported that we are carrying a good surplus of funds. We budgeted to carry forward £43270 to the 2018/19 budget and we currently have £71878.  The Committee looked at costs that are likely to be incurred up to the end of this financial year.  We are expecting another invoice from the grass cutters but it was noted that the grass cutting season has finished. We also expect to pay for the church floodlighting, street lighting and some tree surgery.  Cllr Bryant also reminded the Committee that we still have VAT to claim back.

8.
SETTING THE PRECEPT 2018/19:

Cllr Jolley recommended that the budget for the Community and General Purposes Committee be raised by £40 to accommodate the extra cost of water rates.  No other changes were required which would mean the grand total for CG&P/Cemetery would be £18750.  Cllr Jolley pointed out that for the 2019/20 budget he would like to look more closely at the budget for trees and put this figure down if we find the funds in 2018/19 are not being spent.  Cllr Bryant questioned why we seem to have so much funds remaining for grass cutting.  Cllr Jolley pointed out that the budget that was set this time last year was based on the current grass contractors at the time and we had in fact changed contractors which had brought down costs considerably.

Looking at the administration side of the budget Cllr Ogborn said that he had discussed with Cllr Bryant and the Clerk that we may need an Assistant Clerk in the future whose main responsibility was the future cemetery.  Cllr Jolley felt we should budget for this sooner rather than later and it was agreed to put up the clerk salary to £14K, allowances up to £600 and payroll costs at £350.  It was also suggested we put computer costs up to £500 as we may need to buy another laptop for an assistant.  Cllr Buchanan felt we had needed to use the Village College for photocopying several times this year and with some large planning applications expected in felt this was something we would need to do more regularly and it was agreed to budget £300 for stationery/admin. Cllr Jolley suggested we put grants up from£1K to £2K which was agreed.  This brought the budget for administration up from £14520 to £20,900.  

As already discussed under item (6) costs for the future cemetery will be set at £9K.  This makes a grand total for the whole expenditure budget of £66,650.  The Clerk went through the letter received from ECDC which confirmed that an estimated band D property would be 839.90 and each £1 on your council tax would generate £839.90.  Cllr Bryant had some concerns that the District Council would be offloading some duties down to Parish Councils to cut costs.  Cllr Jolley said there are currently 970 properties in Bottisham with more being built.  We hope to have some sort of play equipment within the next 12 months and we will have to equip and maintain this so he felt we needed to put the precept up considerably.  It is currently £35K which is one of the lowest in the whole of the county.  He suggested a £10K rise which would mean the average householder paying an extra £11 a year.  Cllr Ogborn said the more money we raised now this would reduce the cost of a loan later.  It was agreed that a rise of £10K to £45K be proposed to full parish council at the December meeting.

9.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

None.

10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be held 19th February 2018, 5pm.


